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Mr Nawzad Sharif-Nazhad
39 Western Boulevard
Leicester

LE2 7HN

Letter dated 16/12/2020

Reference: Uni, 39 Western Boulevard, Leicester. LE2 7HN.
Leicester City Council Premises Licence LEIPRM1423
&

Leicestershire Police Crime Reference Number 20000644843

Dear Mr Sharif-Nazhad,
This letter is in reference to the incident at the premises on Sunday 6™ December 2020.

During which, it is alleged that a staff member, possibly yourself, threatened several members of the
public with an offensive weapon.

| am aware that police officers located a baseball behind the counter and requested to view the
premises CCTV as part of the criminal investigation. However, they were told that it was not
currently available to view.

Also that on Sunday 13t December 2020, the officer in the case was informed by the same person
that the CCTV was no longer available, as it is only retained for 24 hours.

Therefore, a criminal investigation has been severely hindered.

As your existing premises licence states under Annex 3 (conditions attached after a hearing by the
licensing authority) “the licence holder will ensure that the premises has a digital CCTV system
installed and that the images are recorded at all time during the premises opening times and
retained for a minimum of 31 days. This system will be maintained in accordance with the
Information Commissioners CCTV code of practice and recorded images will be available to the
police or responsible authorities within 24 hours of a formal request being made”.

Therefore, the above is breach of your Leicester City Council premises licence and you should
consider this letter as formal police written warning.
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The criminal investigation in relation to the incident on Sunday 6™ December 2020 has now
concluded. The crime report has now been fited, as no further action, as it has been deemed that
there are no further lines of enquiry, given that the premises CCTV is no longer available.

As both a personal licence holder, the premises licence holder and the designated premises
supervisor, it is your responsibility under the Licensing Act 2003 to ensure that the conditions of
your Leicester City Council premises licence are adhered to and the principles of the licensing
objectives are upheld.

A copy of this letter will be forwarded to the licensing authority for their reference.

If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours Faithfully,

Leicester City Centre Licensing Officer
Leicestershire Police

Mansfield House Police Station

74 Belgrave Gate

Leicester LE1 3GG

Tel 101 or direct — 07976 845 205 / Email — Jefferson.pritchard @leicestershire.pnn.police.uk




